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Distinguished Delegates, Members of the Committee:

Over the course of the five meetings held since it began its activities last September, the Committee has successfully concluded its work of analyzing issues related to electronic commerce in the Western Hemisphere.  I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the government and private sector representatives of all delegations for the effort they have put into accomplishing the tasks that the Committee was mandated by Ministers and Vice-Ministers to undertake.

At its last meeting in Miami (30 August - 1 September, 1999), the Committee approved its Report and Recommendations to Ministers (FTAA.ecom/w/06/Rev.2).  Delegations were asked to submit any minor stylistic and non-substantive revisions they considered necessary.  The office of the Chair has received several submissions to date; if other delegations wish to make their contributions, these are still welcome.  A final version of the document will be issued on September 17, 1999.

The Committee also agreed to submit to Vice-Ministers the Summary of the Committee's Discussions on Issues Relevant to Electronic Commerce in the Western Hemisphere as a paper prepared under the authority of the Chair, rather than as an Annex to the Report.  I would like to remind delegations that comments on this particular document (FTAA.ecom/w/05) should be sent to the office of the Chair by September 21st.

Both the Report and the Summary of Discussions will be transmitted to the TNC by the end of September as Restricted documents, for the information of and consideration by Vice-Ministers.  The question of de-restriction of these two documents arose at the end of our last meeting in Miami, in order to allow for their distribution to a wider audience at the Ministerial meeting in Toronto (4 November).  

It is my intention to ask the Chair of the TNC to put the two documents on the agenda of the next TNC meeting, to be held on 14-15 October in Miami, to consider their derestriction.  In order to do so, it is important that delegations inform the Chair regarding their position on the derestriction of the two documents at the earliest opportunity. 

Please allow me to reiterate my expression of gratitude for all the hard work and enthusiasm that participating delegations have contributed to the meetings of the Joint Government-Private Sector Committee of Experts on Electronic Commerce.  As the Chair of this Committee, I trust that the Report and Summary of Discussions reflect the labours of the Committee during this first year of activity. 

Without further ado, I send my greetings to all delegations and expect a prompt response with regard to the matters that are to be brought before the TNC.
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